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Spuds on the Run 
Chris Ralphs decided to shift to Dunolly from the Yarra 
Valley 18 months ago for a quieter lifestyle,  however that 
hasn't necessarily been the case.  
Chris, and his partner Adele, started up the “SPUDS ON 
THE RUN” business six months ago and it’s keeping 
them very busy.   
They are community minded and recently catered for the 
Dunolly Golf Club fundraising day, donating  all their 
takings  from the day to the Golf Club.  
Chris and Adele have catered for events which include 
the 150th Anniversary of the First Cricket Eleven at 
Edenhope, the Maryborough Car Bike and Tattoo Show 
and even a private memorial. They cater for any private 
functions and special events and welcome enquiries. 
You can find “SPUDS ON THE RUN” every Monday 
night outside the Dunolly Railway Hotel with spuds ready 
from 5 pm and offering several delicious topping options. 
Contact: 0456 179 135 

Sue Clausen  

Businesses in Dunolly 

Dunolly Bar and Bistro 
This venue has recently reopened. It has been 
refurbished; the bar now being at the entrance, the 
kitchen has updated appliances, there are new 
furnishings and, best of all, a delicious new menu. It’s a 
great place for breakfast, lunch or dinner. Personally 
recommend it.  
Contact: 5468 1646 

Susan Anderson  

New Pharmacist for Dunolly 
Most of the Dunolly locals were rather dismayed to hear 
that our pharmacist, Sam and his partner Phoebe 
disappeared from town without a word to anyone. 
However, a new pharmacist, Mofreh Kedis, has now 
taken over the chemist shop and is full of ideas for new 
stock according to customers’ demand. As it is, the shop 
is fully stocked with most items that one would expect 
from a chemist shop.  
Mofreh comes here from Charlton, where he ran a 
pharmacy for the past six years.  
We extend Mofreh and his family a warm welcome and 
trust that they will enjoy living in Dunolly. 
Contact : 5468 1522 

Cynthia Lindsay 
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    OPENING TIMES 
Tuesday 9.30am - 4.00pm 

(for advertisements, articles and classifieds) 

Wednesday 9.00am – 4.00pm 
(to receive payments) 

Contributions are accepted up to closing time on 
Tuesdays. Exceptions are made only by prior 
arrangement, or for important community notices for the 
Classified pages. If in doubt, please ring us before 
3.00pm on Tuesday to avoid disappointment. 
All letters, articles and classifieds must contain the 
writer’s full name, home address and daytime telephone 
number.   
The Welcome Record aims to present the diversity of 
viewpoints which reflect the concerns and interests of  
our community. It will not print contributions which are 
defamatory or being used as an alternative to a personal 
approach in dealing with a personal issue. The opinions 
expressed  by contributors are not necessarily those of 
The Welcome Record.  

 
 

Phone   5468 1054 

The Easter bunny must have brought my wheelie bins in 
this week- unless they came in by themselves. Thank you 
to the bringer-in . 
I had an interesting oven-event when I was baking a 
guinea pig (cake) for CWA last week. There was too 
much mixture in the nut loaf tin I was cooking it in and it 
ran over onto the bottom of the oven. When I came to 
investigate the burning smell, I found the dough had fallen 
on the element and was in flames. Not a good idea to put 
water on it, so I turned off the oven, lifted the little fire out 
with metal serving spoons and dumped it in the sink. 
Problem solved. Simples! 
The horse that disappeared at Easter had been sheep- 
napped! Barbara, the sheep from Goldsborough, likes to 
go for a wander in the bush and came home that night 
with the horse in tow. 
Great news for those of us who are getting on a bit—
scientists have discovered that older people replace worn 
out brain cells as quickly as young people. Yay !!  
I had a better look at the Welcome sign on the house in 
Maryborough - it is actually made from wrought iron. Still 
a lovely idea . 
Cricket's boss, James Sutherland, has the full support of 
the board. Watch it Jimmy — remember Barnaby . 
Lady witness to the fire in Trump Tower in New York saw 
smoke "bellowing" from the windows — It was probably 
the Donald reacting. 
I have heard of a new grammatical term to go with 
phrases, verbs and others we learned at school. It is the 
dangling modifier – that annoying "cooking on the stove, 
my friends will enjoy the soup” thing that really brings out 
the pedant in so many people. Glad it has a name . 

Rosie 
HOW NOT TO RELAX— 
A couple of coffees before bed at night with a nice sugar 
bun won't do you any harm . 

Kaz Cooke 

 ROSIE’S RAMBLE 

mailto:welcomerecords@iinet.net.au
http://www.dunollynews.org
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 'Flamenco Meets Jazz Tour' 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are so fortunate that our small town of Dunolly is 
included in the debut Australian tour of  the celebrated 
Spanish flamenco guitarist Paco Heredia.  
Australian jazz fusion guitarist Bart Stenhouse will be 
partnering up with Paco for the April tour which has 
already enjoyed sell-out seasons in Toowoomba, 
Sydney and Brisbane.   
After the detour to Dunolly and Melbourne, the duo will 
head off to Tasmania. This  whirlwind tour means that a 
great many towns are able to enjoy the finest of  world 
renowned musicians.  
At  $25, our admission is very reasonable - the tour is 
$40 for many the other venues. This is due to the 
generosity of the performers, and to the Dunolly 
Theatre company for donating accommodation.  
Bart has performed in Dunolly previously  and was so 
warmly received, he formed a relationship with 
our  appreciative audience.  We are indeed fortunate to 
have such talent come to us. 
Sunday April 15

th 
at 2pm at the Dunolly Town Hall.   

Rachel Buckley 
Dunolly Theatre Company  

Dear Editor, 
As one of your local Members of Parliament and the 
Minister for Agriculture, I’m a great advocate for programs 
and initiatives that encourage young people to take up 
farming as a career. 
Our Government is backing the next generation of Victorian 
farmers through the Upskill and Invest Young Farmers 
Scholarship Program. 
Since this program began in 2015, Young Farmers 
Scholarships have helped a diverse range of young people 
grow their careers in agriculture by upskilling, implementing 
new on-farm initiatives and boosting their professional 
networks. 
Over the course of the program, 38 young farmers working 
across the agriculture supply chain have received 
scholarships which have helped fund their study in areas 
such as primary production, business management, 
research and technology. 
It’s my firm view that young people in rural areas should 
have the opportunity and support they need to reach their 
full potential, and that’s why our Government is backing 
dedicated young farmers through the Young Farmers 
Scholarship Program. 
Up to $10,000 is available for farmers and farm workers 
aged 35 years or under to help them with professional 
development and career progression. 
This includes $5,000 for study, backed by a further $5,000 
to invest on-farm or in professional development activities to 
help put new skills into practice. 
Applications close on the 24th of April, 2018. 
I urge The Welcome Record readers to find out more by 
visiting vic.gov.au/youngfarmers. 

Jaala Pulford MP 
Labor Member for Western Victoria 

LETTERS TO EDITOR 
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Travels with Cynthia 

Dunolly Independent Living Units Project: 
Update from the Auxiliary 

One thousand Community Surveys are being 
distributed through our district this week, thanks to the 
generous assistance of the Post Offices in Dunolly, 
Bealiba and Tarnagulla. A special thanks, too, to the 
Dunolly RTC where volunteers folded 800 of the 
surveys (without a paper cut!). When you complete 
your survey, please drop it into the RTC when you 
head down the street or are next in Dunolly. 
Please remember that an online option is also available 
on https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3NTKT2J 
Two community consultations to explore current and 
future housing needs among frailer, older district 
residents will be held in the Dunolly Town Hall on 
Wednesday, 18

th
 April at 2.00pm and again at 6.00pm. 

Our consultant, Christine Nunn, will convene the 
discussion. We are keen to hear from people of all 
ages, whether affordable and secure housing is a 
current issue or something you are thinking about for 
the future for yourself, a friend or a family member. 

Fiona Lindsay 
President 

Dunolly District Hospital Auxiliary 

Among the many pleasurable experiences we three girls 
encountered was an incident on the French 
Riviera.  After spending a few days in Cannes, we took 
to the road to hitchhike further south and had barely left 
the town centre when a large and shiny car stopped, 
driven by a most elegant Frenchwoman. She was 
horrified when we explained where we were heading 
and the  means we were using. She invited us to go with 
her to her villa where she would make us 
refreshments.  The villa turned out to be quite luxurious 
and perched on top of a cliff overlooking the 
Mediterranean. 
Then our lovely hostess invited us to stay the night and 
said she would drive us some of the way the next 
morning.  Of course we were thrilled with that invitation. 
By standing on the balcony you could dive straight into 
the blue, blue sea. 
The bedrooms had trundle beds which slid out from 
under each bed. 
In the morning we were served croissants and strong 
coffee with cream, and then our benefactress gave us 
lunch packages and drove us to a bus station, urging us 
to be sensible and catch the bus.  To please her we did 
so, but only to the next town and once more took the 
road for new adventures. 

Cynthia Lindsay 

2018 FLU VACCINES 
 NOW AVAILABLE! 

We are pleased to announce that the 2018 government 
funded seasonal influenza vaccine is now available at 
the Dunolly Medical Practice. 
Annual vaccination is the most important measure to 
prevent influenza and its complications. Vaccination is 
recommended before the onset of each influenza 
season. The period of peak influenza circulation is 
typically June to September for most parts of Australia. 
While protection is generally expected to last for the 
whole season, optimal protection against influenza 
occurs within the first three to four months following 
vaccination. 

It is free for the following groups:  
 All adults aged 65 years and older 

 All children aged 6 months to <5 years (new Victorian 
government funded program) 

 People aged 5 years and over who have a medical 
risk factor that increases their risk of complications 
from influenza; for example, severe asthma, lung or 
heart disease, low immunity or diabetes.  

 All Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander persons 
aged 6 months to < 5 years or 15 years and older. 

 All pregnant women anytime during pregnancy 
 

If interested, please ring us at 5468 1104  
to set up an appointment.  

Dunolly Medical practice  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3NTKT2J
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The Central Goldfields Shire Have your Say campaign is 
now live and the community is encouraged to share their 
thoughts and ideas.  
The feedback provided will inform a refresh of the Council 
Plan and other future strategic planning work.  
To make it quick and easy for residents to get involved, a 
postcard has been produced that features space on the 
back for residents to provide responses to the following 
questions:  

 What do you love about the Shire? 

 What do you imagine for the future of the Shire? 

 What specific results would you like to see? 
Postcards have been distributed across the Shire with 
feedback boxes for residents to return their postcards to 
us.  
Residents can also have their say online via the following 
link: https://bit.ly/2GcNFX2  
The Have your Say campaign will run throughout April. 
Feedback will be made available to the community in 
May/June.  

Listening Posts  
Central Goldfields Shire Administrators Noel Harvey, 
Karen Douglas and Hugh Delahunty conducted listening 
posts in Talbot, Dunolly, Bealiba and Carisbrook this 
week as part of the Have your Say campaign.  

Apply now for Community Grants Program  
The 2017-2018 Central Goldfields Shire Community 
Grants program is now open 
Community groups and organisations have the 
opportunity to apply for funding with $20,000 to be 
distributed to successful applicants. 
All applications to be assessed against an assessment 
criteria which will then go back to Council for 
endorsement. 
Funding to the value of $500 plus is available to a wide 
range of non-profit making community groups/
organisations to assist them in their provision of facilities 
and services. 
Guidelines and a copy of the application form is available 
at www.centralgoldfields.com.au or hard copies can be 
accessed from the Shire Office. 
Applications close on Friday 11th May. 

Have your say on draft Council Policies  
An update on the Organisation and Governance Reform 
Program – Central Goldfields Shire was presented to 
Council last week.  
Council resolved that the following three policies be put 
out for community feedback this month: 
 
• Draft Service Charter – feedback closes Tuesday 17th 
April  
• Draft Complaint Resolution Policy and Procedure - 
feedback closes Tuesday 17th April 
• Draft Community Engagement Framework – feedback 
closes Tuesday 1st May  
To read the policies and provide feedback visit 
www.centralgoldfields.com.au Hard copies are also 
available to view at the Shire Office, Maryborough Library 
and Goldfields Family Centre.  
Feedback can be provided via the following methods:  

Email – mail@cgoldshire.vic.gov.au 
Phone – Customer Service on 5461 0610 
Post – PO Box 194, Maryborough, VIC, 3465 
In person – Shire Office, 22 Nolan Street, Maryborough  

Composting facility upgrade  
Central Goldfields Shire is upgrading the compost 
facilities at the Carisbrook Transfer Station to improve 
the processing and quality of compost.  
The project involves extending the compost storage 
areas and construction of a new shed to cover the 
compost processing area.  
The project has commenced and is expected to take 
around four to six weeks to complete. Unfortunately 
compost will not be available during this time. Central 
Goldfields Shire will honour Green Waste customers 
with April and May vouchers until the end of May.  

Electrical Line Clearance Works – tree 
pruning program  
Central Goldfields Shire will be conducting tree 
clearance works within the Electrical Line Clearance 
declared areas of Maryborough after 14 days and 
before 60 days of this notification. Contractors will be 
undertaking the works on Council’s behalf, and every 
effort will be made to ensure property access is 
maintained and minimal inconvenience is caused. For 
more information please contact Central Goldfields 
Shire Manager Operations Glenn Deaker on 5461 
0610.  

Animal registrations due by 10 April 
Pet owners are reminded that animal registration 
payments are due Tuesday 10 April.  
Residents can pay their animal registration via:  

 BPay – online or by telephone  
 Phone – contact Central Goldfields  
 Shire on 5461 0610  

 In person - Central Goldfields Shire Office,  22 
 Nolan Street, Maryborough 

 Mail – cheques can be mailed to  
 PO Box 194, Maryborough, 3465  

For more information please contact the Central 
Goldfields Shire on 5461 0610 or visit: 
www.centralgoldfields.com.au                   Kate Bucknall 

 

PMAV Central Goldfields Branch 
 

The Branch meets on the 3rd Tuesday  
of each month at 7.30pm  

 
At Maryborough Highland Club  
35 High Street, Maryborough 

 
Interested in prospecting? 

Why not come to one of our meetings 
 

Contact Bill Schulz 0419 008 548 

https://bit.ly/2GcNFX2
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Fidge Court Pty Ltd T/as 

Railway Hotel 
Dunolly 
ABN 53 609 146 750 

 

101 Broadway, Dunolly 3472 
 

Bar open every day 
Lunch 12-2pm  

Thursday to Sunday 
 

Dinner 6-8pm 
Tuesday to Sunday 

 

 
 
 
 

Happy Hour Friday 5-7pm 

Phone  5468 1013 
For all your bookings  

2018 ANZAC APPEAL – DUNOLLY-BEALIBA  
SUB-BRANCH RAISING VITAL FUNDS  

FOR OUR HEROES 
RSL Appeals organisers at all Sub-Branches throughout 
Victoria are gearing up for the 2018 ANZAC Appeal, 
from 1st April. 
Richard Gale, President of the Dunolly-Bealiba Sub- 
Branch, is confident the local community will once again 
generously support the RSL’s annual ANZAC Appeal.   
“Our RSL volunteers, many of them veterans, are ready 
to offer a variety of ANZAC Appeal badges. The high 
level of energy and commitment shown by our Sub-
Branch volunteers as they raise the much-needed 
funds, is truly humbling.” said Richard Gale. 
“Each and every volunteer is determined to get into the 
community and not only sell ANZAC Appeal badges, but 
to share their stories and experiences.  I would also like 
to thank the members of our local community who so 
generously support the ANZAC Appeal and our 
veterans.”  
According to RSL Victoria’s Appeals Manager, Peter 
Smith OAM, “The funds raised through the RSL’s 
ANZAC Appeal enable us to deliver much needed 
assistance to those men and women who have served 
our country and who now need our support.”   
“Funds from the ANZAC Appeal go to a variety of 
services and programs for veterans who need help and 
is tailored to their individual needs and circumstances.  
It can include assistance such as medical bills, 
emergency home repairs, food vouchers and relief from 
social isolation.  Providing premium welfare services is 
a top priority for RSL Victoria, and the ANZAC Appeal 
makes this happen.” Mr Smith added. 
“Each RSL Sub-Branch in Victoria plays a vital role 
within their community and for many veterans, the Sub-
Branch is the social and welfare hub that they know and 
love. I encourage members of the community to engage 
with their local RSL, attend a commemorative ANZAC 
service, and to show that they care by buying and 
wearing an ANZAC Appeal badge with pride this April.” 
You can purchase an ANZAC Appeal badge from your 
local Woolworths, Officeworks, RSL Sub-Branch or from 
volunteer collectors in your local community.  You can 
also donate online at anzacappeal.com.au  

For further information and interviews: 
Diane Falzon 0430 596 699 or pr@dianefalzon.com 

Dunolly/Bealiba   
RSL Sub-Branch 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, our 
meeting on Tuesday 11

th  
April had to be 

postponed, and will now take place on Tuesday 17
th
 

April at 7pm. Apologies to any one who had come along. 
Organisations for ANZAC Day nearly all in place. 
Members please remember helpers are needed on the 
day for both Dawn Service, the March and 11am Service 
at the Hall, so let us know if you can help out.                   
       

 Lyn Gale 

mailto:pr@dianefalzon.com
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Craft show 
Our Annual Craft Show is on the weekend of 7th and 8th of 
July. So get started on, or finishing, those particular items you 
would like to enter. More details later. 
 

Crafts  Group 
The girls meet every Wednesday at the 
Centre from 9.30am to do their craft. Do your 
own thing, get some tips, go home at lunch 
time, or bring your lunch and stay all day; it’s 
up to you. But just get crafty! 

 

Old Time Dance 
If you love to dance, join in the dancing 
and music at St John’s Hall, Barkly St 
every Monday evening at 7.30pm. 
Dance for 2 hours doing all the Old 
Timers. $2 per person supper included! 
 

Acapella Singing Group 
The D’Sharps meet every Monday for 
practice at the Arts Hub at 3.45pm. Acapella 
is singing without accompaniment. Shelley is 
the musical director/arranger. 
If you love to sing, you would be very 
welcome to join the D’Sharps. Cost is $2 per 
person.  

 
Want to know more about the Neighbourhood Centre? 
Ring 5468 1511. Email: admin@dunnhc.com.au  
Or call in, the kettle is always on the boil.  
We are the building on the right of Dunolly hospital, top end of 
Bull St.  

Sharon Hiley  
Coordinator                                                                                                                                                                                       

We have a great workshop this coming weekend. Lauren 
Murray is coming up from Melbourne to share her upcycling 
skills with us. We will be working with men’s shirts and how 
you can transform them into wearable outfits for women. It is 
a free workshop and starts at 1.30pm at the Hub. If you have 
a spare man’s shirt at home, bring it along to work on.  We 
are in dire need of sharp scissors, so bring them along if you 
have them. 
Here is Lauren’s story: Hello my name is Lauren Murray 
and I like to think of myself as a frugal fashionista. I have 
sewn as long as I can remember, remodelling scraps, old 
linen and worn-out clothing into creations for my barbie dolls. 
This love continued throughout my teens, customising op-
shop finds to make my look unique, and led me to study 
fashion design and pattern drafting. I ran a small 
dressmaking business for a few years and while it was great 
making garments out of lovely new fabrics, I really enjoy the 
challenge of remodelling garments for clients to make them 
something a bit new and different. When I started growing 
my family I made and sold children’s garments online and at 
markets using a mixture of new and vintage fabrics and 
finishes. I love a good bargain, the contrast of luxury, with a 
vintage or retro touch and the creativity of DIY which drives 
my ongoing interest in up-cycled fashion. I look forward to 
meeting you all at the workshop. 
 
Re:Cycle Runway Show  
The Re:Cycle Runway is getting really close now, and all the 
folk involved are madly finishing off their runway outfits and 
wearable art exhibits. We will also have all sorts of recycled 
art and crafts in the exhibition. The runway event is on the 
evening of Friday, 20th April. If you are exhibiting or wearing 
an outfit on the runway I will get in touch with you to talk 
about what time to come to the hub and what you will need 
to do on the night. Please give me a ring on 0418 875 453 if 
you have any questions. 
If you don’t have a model for the event you can always take 
the mystery bag challenge and put your outfit on a 
mannequin or dressmaker’s dummy for the exhibition. 
The best advantage apart from being involved in a fun 
community event is that anybody that goes in the Mystery 
Bag Challenge or puts a recycled artwork in the Exhibition 
gets to come to the Runway Show for the discounted cost of 
$10 and if you are a model in the parade you get in for free! 
There is still time to get involved, ring me if you want to join 
in. We will be having supper, wine & champagne & non-
alcoholic fruit punch; these are complimentary and there will 
be a door prize.  
All of the entrants get a Participation Certificate. Remember - 
6.30pm on Friday 20th April; tickets at the door. 
  
Arts Hub Weekly  
We still have Tai Chi on Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 
evenings with Jason. Mosaics on Monday mornings and 
Kids Hub Club will return on Wednesday 2nd May. We will 
start this year’s fun with “How to construct a pre-made 
wooden car”. The woodworkers at the Neighbourhood 
Centre have been making us some wooden cars. Mike Hiley 
will come and show the kids how to put the cars together, 
then we can decorate them. 

 Lynda Vater 

mailto:admin@dunnhc.com.au
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The April Market was held this weekend with Mother 
Nature turning on beautiful weather. 20 Stallholders 
and several Businesses took full advantage of the 
sunshine and welcomed shoppers as they made their 
way along Broadway. 
The Santa Show hosted the BBQ and raised much 
needed funds for their organisation. Thanks to Rick and 
his dedicated crew. 
If your group would like to host a BBQ for fund raising, 
we still have a couple of Market dates available. 
The Market Committee would like to thank all those 
who attended and those who participated. 
The next Market will be on May 13

th
 MOTHERS’ DAY. 

Hope to see you all there. The Market Committee are 
conducting a Mothers’ Day raffle with three prizes to be 
won. The prizes will consist of many donations, 
including Meal Vouchers from The Railway Hotel. 
Thanks Karen. 
For Bookings please call 0474 008 121 

Peter McFadden 

Campervan 
A most interesting vehicle arrived in Dunolly over 
Easter.  It was a very quaint looking campervan which 
resembled a converted Landrover before they became 
SUVs. Very compact, it contained the bunk, cupboards, 
a stove and sink and believe it or not solar panels on 
the roof. 
Retired couple Bev and John and bulldog Hattie travel 
all over the country in this quaint looking little home. 
They had just spent a few months in Cooktown and 
were visiting relatives in Dunolly.  They told us they own 
a block in Moliagul but I doubt they are ready yet to 
settle down. 

Cynthia Lindsay 

RED DOG on BROADWAY  
“COLOUR ME IN” 

Full-page blank copies to colour-in available at 
RTC. Drop off your completed entry to the 
RTC, or bring it along to Red Dog at the Tennis 
Pavilion near the skate ramp next Saturday 
14th April at 10am.  

Red Dog on Broadway 
Barkly Street (Dog) Tennis Pavilion Dunolly 

 
Free Holiday Fun 

Paint a portrait of your pooch 
 

Saturday  14th  April 10am - 1pm 
All materials supplied FREE 
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KITCHENS     LAUNDRIES     VANITIES 

  20 Years Experience 

  Free Measure and Quote 

  Attention to detail 

  Personalised Service 

EVERY BUDGET CATERED FOR 
 

Peter and Shelley Davies 

 18 Drive In Court Maryborough 3465 

www.evolutionkitchens.com.au 

Telephone 5461 1000 

  

 

rtcdunolly@gmail.com 
 

03 5468 1205 

Information 
Centre 
 Maps 

Post cards  
Tourist brochures 

 

Trading hours 

Monday to Friday 10.00am to 4.30pm 

Internet 
Centrelink 
Medicare 
Banking 
Photo copying  
Printing 
Laminating 
Computer  Training 
V/Line Bookings 
Community Bus Friday Run 
Dry Cleaning 

DUNOLLY RURAL TRANSACTION CENTRE 
 

 

Catholic Church St Mary’s Muse 
There was a full church for the Easter Mass, even 
though most of the ‘regulars’ were missing. 
The latest Diocesan Community magazine is in the 
church—Father John is pictured on the back among the 
other priests at the clergy retreat at Hall's Gap. 
A reminder to return the Project Compassion boxes or 
envelopes on the collection plates. 
Assembly is at St. Mary’s, Dunolly on Sunday 15th April 
8.30am. 
Mass is at St. Francis Xavier’s Church on Saturday 21st 
April 11 am. Please BYO Chair.     R. Mecredy 

 
Happy are those who have not seen Me,  

but still believe. 
John 20 – 29 

Dunolly Christian Churches 
Invites you to worship God  

and welcome you to their services:  

Anglican Church Services: 
St John’s Dunolly Service 
No information supplied at time print 
Emu Service 
2nd and 4th Sundays of the month at 11.30am  
St David’s Bealiba 
1st and 4th Sundays of the month at 8.00am 

Catholic Church Services:  

Dunolly, St. Mary’s  
Mass 8.30am, 2nd & 4th Sunday of the month 
Assembly 8.30am, 1st & 3rd Sunday of the month 
Bealiba St. Patrick’s  
Mass at 8.30am, 5th Sunday of the month  
Tarnagulla St. Francis Xavier’s  
Mass 11am, 3rd Sunday of the month 
21st April. Bring your own chair 

Uniting Church Service: 
Sunday 15th April with Pastor Joan Hall at 9.30am  

St John’s Church News 
 

No information was received at time of print 

Uniting Church News 
This week Pastor Joan Hall will lead us in our service at 
9.30am. 
Our car boot sale will be on Saturday 14th April in the 
morning. Newbridge CWA are hosting the market with a 
cake and produce stall. There will also be a sausage 
sizzle. 
Our Op-Shop will be open on the Saturday morning as 

well, with all new Winter clothes on 
the racks, so get in early and pick 
your Winter wardrobe. 
Also open on Tuesday 9am to 
2pm  and Thursday and Friday 9am 
to 4pm.  
Come in, we would love to see you. 

Jean Richardson 

Uniting Church Car Boot Sale 
The Newbridge CWA will host the Car Boot Sale on 
Saturday 14th April with cake and produce stall and 
sausage sizzle. Outside stall holders welcome at $2.00 
per site. 
Furniture specials: Futon as new $20, students’ computer 
desk and chair $25, round table and four chairs $25. 
The Op-Shop will also be open with new Winter stock. 

Jim McKenzie 

mailto:rtcdunolly@gmail.com
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=op+shop&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=op+shop&sc=8-7&sp=-1&sk=
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Tarnagulla Community Centre 

Open every Sunday  

10.00AM to 4.00PM 

Homemade cakes, pastries,  

soup and sandwiches 

Come along and enjoy  

a coffee or Devonshire tea. 

behind the Victoria Hall. 

Eat in or take away 

We also have a range of  

local crafts and produce.  

Support your local centre  

run by volunteers. 

WAYAWA  CAFE 
 

Small town Tarnagulla commissions  
Climate Change Study 

The town of Tarnagulla has been successful in applying 
for a Virtual Centre for Climate Change Innovation Grant 
through the Department of Environment, Land, Water and 
Planning (DELWP).   
The $50,000 grant will be used to conduct an intensive 
study of the issues faced by the town with regards to 
climate change and research ways of becoming more 
resilient during extreme weather events. 
The study will have a strong focus on the social, 
economic and physical impacts of challenges related to 
climate change.   
The Tarnagulla Alternative Energy Group (TAEG) is in 
collaboration with RMIT Centre for Urban Research’s 
Climate Change and Resilience group who will be 
conducting the study, DELWP and the Tarnagulla Action 
Group.   
Paul Davis from the Tarnagulla Alternative Energy Group 
said local residents, organisations and government 
agencies will be consulted throughout the process of the 
study to gain a better understanding and assist in creating 
a needs-based model. 
“The aim of the study is to investigate ways to increase 
resilience directly related to our town and tailor 
appropriate action for our local community.  
“We are taking a proactive approach by investigating our 
strengths, issues and challenges now so that we can be 
strong as a collective.  This way, we can be prepared for 
unknown situations that arise down the track. 
“We (TAEG) believe that the results of the study will 
provide a good example for other small, rural 
communities in planning their own local approaches.   
“We hope the study will promote community wellbeing, 
strengthen relationships with relevant organisations and 
increase overall preparedness of the town during times of 
need,” Mr Davis said. 
For further details please contact  
Paul Davis Ph: (03) 5438 7301 
Email: paulkennerleydavis@gmail.com 

Tarnagulla  

Alternative 

Energy 

Group 

Support for dealing with Dementia 
With an estimated 250 people developing dementia each 
day, the condition, which is the second leading cause of 
death among Australian, is expected to affect more than 
1.1 million people by 2056. 
The condition, which affects thinking, behaviour, the 
ability to perform everyday tasks and brain function 
enough to interfere with the person’s normal social or 
working life, has no cure. 
However, dementia Australia CEO, Maree McCabe is 
reminding individuals, families and carers that the right 
support, information and help can make a life-changing 
difference after a diagnosis.  
“There is a perception in the community that nothing can 
be done following a diagnosis of  dementia,” Ms McCabe 
said. 
“However, with an estimated 425,000 Australians living 
with dementia this year alone, which is expected to soar 
to 536,000 people by 2025 and more than 1.1 million by 
2056, it is vital people understand the right support can 
make the world of difference to everyone impacted by 
dementia.  
“These figures are cause for concern and we do know we 
need to make sure we continue to invest in more 
research to try to find ways to better treat the  condition, 
or find a cure.  But in the meantime, we must also make 
sure the huge number of Australians impacted by 
dementia are accessing good quality, appropriate 
support and services.  
“Good support and services can help people cope better 
with the uncertainty and changes that come with 
dementia. 
“They can help people reconnect and re-establish 
relationships with partners, families and friends which 
can be so important for their emotional well-being.  
“Social engagement and keeping physically and mentally 
active are also key in contributing to better health and 
lifestyle outcome following a diagnosis of dementia.” 
Dementia Australia operates in all states and territories 
and provides services in regional and remote areas 
throughout Victoria, including Bendigo, with support 
provided across the Loddon Mallee region, including 
Central Goldfields Shire. 
It is the national peak body for people of all ages living 
with all forms of dementia, their families and carers. 
It offers counselling services for people living with 
dementia, their families and friends, early intervention 
programs which provide information, advice and peer 
support for  people in the early stages of dementia.  
For more information and support, contact the National 
Dementia Helpline on 1800 100 500. 
To be linked to the local Dementia Australia staff, call 
1300 526 576. 

Story by Angela Tucker 
Courtesy The Maryborough Advertiser 
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MARYBOROUGH 

VETERINARY PRACTICE 
MOBILE VETERINARY SERVICES 

 

 

 

 

 

DUNOLLY AREA 

TUESDAY AFTERNOON 
 

We conduct a Mobile Veterinary Service 
throughout the Maryborough area.  

 

We are available for: 

 House calls for small animal 
consultations, vaccinations etc 

 Routine farm consultations  

 All appointments for calls must be 
made before midday Tuesday. 

 

Tel. 5461 4466  

AFTER HOURS SERVICE AVAILABLE) 

 

49 Alma Street, 

Maryborough 3465 

DUNOLLY FRIENDLY 

GROCER 

LICENSED SUPERMARKET 

93 BROADWAY, DUNOLLY    
 

TRADING HOURS: 
Mon-Sat: 7.00am-6.00pm 

Sunday:   8.00am-5.00pm 
Great weekly specials  

fresh fruit and vegetables – liquor 
fresh meat – deli – dairy - daily papers  

plus excellent service 

Tel: 5468 1241 
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Bealiba CWA 
Meetings 1pm Bealiba Hall, 3rd Thursday of month 
Bealiba Playgroup meets every Friday from 10am to 11am  
in the Primary School during school terms 
Bealiba Progress Association meeting,  
2nd Monday each month 7.30pm Bealiba Hall 
Bealiba Bingo 1.30pm in the Bealiba Hall 
2nd Monday each month 
Community Bus – Friday to Maryborough return.  
RTC 5468 1205 
Dunolly Community Garden at Pre-school:  
Mondays 5pm-7pm daylight saving. Mondays 3pm-5pm Autumn/Winter 
Dunolly CWA meetings 1.30pm SES rooms 
1st Wednesday each month  
Dunolly District Hospital Auxiliary  
1st Monday each month at 10am in PGA Room 
Dunolly Community Market  
2nd Sunday each month 8am to 1pm- Broadway 
Dunolly Field and Game meeting  
1st Wednesday each month 7.30pm at SES shed 
Dunolly Fire Brigade meeting  
3rd Monday each month 7.30pm Fire Station 
Dunolly Karate Club -Pee Wee/Junior/Senior (7+ years) 
Mondays 5.30-6.30pm and 6.30-7.30pm Dunolly RSL hall 
Dunolly Planned Activities Group Tuesday and Thursdays 
10.30am to 2.30pm Phone 5468 2907 
Dunolly Ninjas Program - (4 to 6 years old) 
Mondays from 5pm Dunolly RSL hall  
Dunolly Neighbourhood Watch meeting  
3rd Wednesday each month 10am—Bowls Club 
Dunolly Supported Playgroup meets Wednesday 9.30am to 11.30am 
Dunolly Preschool 
Dunolly & District Probus Club meeting  
3rd Thursday each month 10am Senior Citizens Hall 
Dunolly Museum meeting  
3rd Monday each month 2pm 75 Broadway  
Dunolly St George Lodge  
4th Saturday each month 
Dunolly Social Cyclists  
Meet fortnightly. Call Neville for info: 5468 7295 

Dunolly Historic Precinct Committee 
4th Monday each month 1pm Town Hall 
Dunolly Unit Vic SES meeting 6.30pm 
3rd Tuesday each month. Training every other Tuesday 
Golden Triangle Archers  
4th Sunday each month 10am behind Deledio Reserve 
Maryborough Lions Club Tourist Market 
1st Sunday of every month - 8am - 1pm 
Venue: Alma and Nolan Streets, Maryborough 
Mother Goose Program  - every Friday during 
 school term at Dunolly Primary School - 9.30-10.30am 
Newbridge CWA meeting Newbridge Hall  
3rd Tuesday each month 1.30pm 
Old Time Dancing 7.30pm Mondays 
Anglican Hall Barkly Street Dunolly 
PMAV - 3rd Tuesday of the month,  
Maryborough Highland Club 7.30pm 
Red Hat Society  - Gorgeous Goldfields Gals  
2nd Thursday Ripples On The Res 11.30am 
RSL meeting 7pm RSL Hall Dunolly 
2nd Tuesday each month - 7pm 
Senior Citizens meeting  
1st Monday each month 10am 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls each Monday 1.30pm 
Senior Citizens Luncheon 
3rd Wednesday/month 12.30pm 
Senior Citizens Card Playing 
Each Tuesday at 1.30pm 
Tai Chi - Tuesdays at 10am, Thursdays at 9am and  
Fridays at 6pm. Dunolly Arts Hub. 
Talbot Farmers Market  
3rd Sunday of the month 9am to 1pm 
Tarnagulla Playgroup  
Thursday 10.30am-12 noon – behind the hall 
Tarnagulla Action Group - Community Centre 
3rd Monday each month 7.30pm  
Tarnagulla Senior Citizens - Victoria Hall 
1st and 3rd Monday of the month - 11.30am-3.30pm 
Welcome Record Committee  
2nd Monday every second month -  1pm in the office  

April 
Sunday 15th      Flamenco Meets Jazz - Dunolly Town Hall 2pm 
Monday 16th     Bealiba Historical Tour - meet outside the Dunolly Museum 10am 
Tuesday 17th     Dunolly/Bealiba RSL Meeting  7pm 
Wednesday 18th      Dunolly Independent Living Units Project Meeting -Dunolly Town Hall 

        2pm and again at 6pm 
Friday 20th      Re:Create, Re:Cycle, Runway @ The Arts Hub  
Sat 21st/28th and Sun 22nd/29th  Tiny Towns Arts Trail  
Saturday 28th      Many Roads - Chinese on the Goldfields - A Short Film Night at St. John’s Hall,   
        Thomas Street, Dunolly 7pm 

SEPTIC TANK 
CLEANING 

 

Experienced operator with over 40years service 

 

Servicing Dunolly  
& Surrounding Districts  

at better than reasonable rates 

 

BOB PEART 
Tel: 5468 7262 or Mobile 0429 782 691 
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NOONAN ELECTRICAL  
DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL  

Your licenced A grade electrician   

SPECIALISING IN SPLIT SYSTEM 

INSTALLATIONS  

New homes, re-wires, renovations, TV points, Digital 
TV aerials, undergrounds, shed wires, smoke 
detectors, ceiling fans, phone and data, switchboard 
upgrades, safety switches, shop fit-outs.  

 

CALL MICK ON 
0439 063 088 

For all your electrical needs Email: 
noonanelectrical@live.com.au.         Rec 20680 

Historic 

Newbridge Hotel 

Est 1895 
 

Cold Beer, Local Wines, Ice 
Lunch Saturday & Sunday 

Dinner Thursday, Friday, Saturday 
Take Away Pizzas  

during Dinner Hours 
37 Lyons St, Newbridge  

5438 7260 
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Tarnagulla & District  
Golf Club Inc 

 

EASTER CUP 2018 REPORT: 
 

 
The clubhouse was full of excitement as over 45 entrants and 
40 supporters attended the first event of the season, the annual 
EASTER CUP, for the Tarnagulla & District Golf Club.  The 
EASTER CUP is a three ball Ambrose format and is a fantastic 
way to start off the golfing season. The fun format sees teams 
of three combine to play their best shots over nine holes. This 
format allows for a diverse group of entrants from a youthful 
nine year old, in Jeremy Cassar, to a very youthful yet 
seasoned ninety year old, in Betty Higgs. 
Despite the lack of rain in recent months, the maintenance done 
by the many volunteer greenkeepers was evident. The fairways 
had a nice run to them and the sand scrapes played true and 
straight.  
Despite the strong competition there was a fun atmosphere. 
Teams could be heard telling jokes, laughing at any wayward 
shots, or just jovially chatting away. Many of the entrants sought 
solace from the sun by wearing the new Tarnagulla & District 
Golf Club hats. 
After finishing their round, the golfers were treated to a feast of 
cakes, sandwiches and slices for afternoon tea. Whilst the 
entrants and supporters enjoyed the sumptuous afternoon tea, 
96 year young Pixie McNamee presided over the raffle and was 
kept busy selling tickets. Local legend John Shay took centre 
stage pulling out the raffle tickets. The raffle winners had big 
smiles as they selected from the array of a dozen spectacular 
prizes, donated by our fantastic supporters. A further Thankyou 
to John Lavery (Publican of the Golden Age Tarnagulla Hotel) 
who donated a lovely putter as a raffle prize. 
WINNERS: On the day the combination of Brian McNamee, 
Cathy Hill and Daniel McNamee proved too strong. Cathy, 
despite only being an occasional golfer, provided a consistent 
straight drive when her partners would slice or hook their shots.  
RUNNERS-UP: Close in second place were Mitch Burman, 
James McNamee and Will McNamee. They had a good round 
but were left ruing a few missed putts. 
THIRD PLACE: In third place were Garry Harwood and 
Meredith Harwood. The pair showed significant improvement 
from last year, no doubt from the practice provided by their 
annual memberships. 
NEAREST THE PIN: In the nearest to the pin competition on the 
3rd hole, Brad Ryan’s early effort proved too deft.  
LONGEST DRIVE: Whilst the longest drive, held on the 5th 
hole, changed leaders throughout the day. In the end a 
mammoth drive by Will McNamee was longest by over twenty 
metres. 
As the entrants and supporters left the clubhouse they could be 
heard preparing teams for next years Easter Cup or organising 
their calendars for the next event on Sunday 22nd April, the 
‘BIG CAT SCRAMBLE’ (a Pairs event where the best drive is 
taken by the pair and thereafter, both in the pair count their own 
shots. A great fun event.  We can arrange partners, clubs, balls, 
tees and bags.  $15 per person or free to T&DGC members.) 
(Memberships are $50 - or $80 with voting rights at the AGM.) 
If you don't play golf, come along and enjoy the Afternoon Tea.  
It's such a good chance to meet others and have a good chat.  
Everyone is welcome.  Just come!  It's such a friendly 
afternoon. 
Thank you to the many entrants, supporters and volunteers who 
helped make the day so special. 
BIG CAT SCRAMBLE: SUNDAY 22 APRIL at 1.30 p.m. 
Register on LRAAD@MAIL.COM or Ph: 0481 008 006 
We're also on facebook: www.facebook.com/tarnagullagolfclub 

Mary McNamee; Secretary;  
Tarnagulla & District Golf Club  

 
News from the Eagle’s Nest 

The Dunolly Football Netball Club is a family 
focused Club and after a positive pre-season, 

round one has arrived. The Club plays Royal Park at 
Hedges Oval in Maryborough. All teams are keen for 
play to begin. Come along and support your Club. Join 
us after the game in a meal at the Maryborough Golf 
Club when the raffle will be drawn.  

April Events 

 Friday April 20 
Fancy Dress Disco Family Night 6pm-8pm 
Tickets $5 per child. One adult must be in attendance for 
the night. 
Canteen will be open selling hot food, lollies and soft 
drink. Outside bar - adults only. 
Contact Emma M 0474 779 727 

 Saturday 28 April 
Dunolly FNC welcomes everyone to Family Trivia Night. 
6pm arrival for 6.30pm start 
$80 per table – maximum of 10 people 
Bring your own snacks to share. Drinks at bar prices 
including soft drinks for the kids. 
Prizes will be up for grabs throughout the night. 
Gavin Prigg and Jarrod Loader are the MCs for the 
night. Contact Emma M 0474 779 727 
The Dunolly Football Netball Club joined with many 
people yesterday to celebrate the life of Mark Lanfranchi 
a former premiership player and winner of two Best and 
Fairest awards.  

Marion Da Costa 

2018 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

mailto:LRAAD@mail.com
http://www.facebook.com/tarnagullagolfclub
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For all your septic cleaning needs trust the 
family with over 30 years experience. 
Servicing Dunolly and surrounding areas. 

For prompt service  
at extremely reasonable rates call: 

 

Mark 0428 179 870  
or leave a message on 5468 1212 

Lovel’s Septic Tank 
Cleaning Service 

Report confirms four cases of  
deadly disease in 2017 

With four meningococcal causes diagnosed in the 
Loddon Mallee region, which includes the Central 
Goldfields Shire, in 2017, the Victoria Government has 
extended the free meningococcal vaccination program. 
Until December 31, 2018 year 10 students will have free 
access to the vaccine in order to protect teenage 
Victorians against the deadly disease. 
The vaccination program was launched to combat 
increasing number of meningococcal disease across 
Victoria compared with five years ago. The majority of 
these cases are for increasing numbers of the 
previously ‘W’ and ‘Y’ strains of meningococcal 
debases. 
State-wide, 89 cases were diagnosed in 2017, resulting 
in six deaths, compared to 78 cases in 2016 and 56 
cases in 2015. Department of Health and Human 
Services figures reveal there were 26 cases diagnosed 
in regional Victoria in  2017, four of which were in the 
Loddon Valley region. 
As of 16th March, eight cases have been diagnosed 
throughout Victoria in 2018. Health experts predict this 
number will continue to rise as the peak season for 
meningococcal disease approaches.  
Young people aged 15 and 16 years old are at a greater 
risk of carrying and spreading meningococcal bacteria, 
as one in five carry it in the back of their throats and can 
pass the bacteria to family members and friends. 
The best way to protect young people, and the wider 
community, is through the free and safe vaccination on 
offer. One in 10 cases of meningococcal disease proves 
to be fatal with death occurring with 24-48 hours of 
diagnosis.  

Two in every 10 people who survive the disease are left 
with a permanent disability such as brain damage or loss 
of fingers, toes or limbs. 
“The meningococcal ACWY vaccine safely protects 
against four strains of meningococcal disease, the 
increasingly common ‘W’ and ‘Y’ strains as well as the 
‘A’ and ‘C’ strains,” deputy chief health officer Dr. Brett 
Sutton said. 
“Ensuring eligible young people are vaccinated is 
essential in protecting the wider community from this 
deadly disease.” 
Symptoms of meningococcal disease include limb pain, 
sudden high fever, headache, vomiting, stiff neck or sore 
muscles, sometimes following by a red or purple rash. 
The disease can progress very quickly and can lead to 
death or permanent disability. Up to 10 percent of 
infected people die, even if they are treated with the right 
antibiotics.  
The bacteria can only survive outside the body for a few 
seconds and can only be passed from person to person 
by close and prolonged household or intimate contact, 
for example intimate kissing. 
The vaccine is a safe and effective way to protect 
against meningococcal disease. The free program is 
available until December 31, 2018 at scheduled school 
immunisation sessions, local council community 
immunisation sessions and from a GP. 
To find out more about meningococcal disease or the 
free vaccine program visit: 
 https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/
conditionsandtreatments/meningococcal-disease 
or follow Better Health Channel on social media. 

The Maryborough Advertiser 

I signed up for an exercise class and 
was told to wear loose fitting clothing. 

If I HAD any loose fitting clothing,  
I wouldn’t have signed up 

 in the first place! 

Thoughts by Ducky 
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Supplied courtesy : The Puzzle Wizard 

Drawn:    6th  April 2018 
Numbers:   1, 2, 12, 13, 16 
No winner:   Jackpot $1,600 
Five numbers out of 16.  $1.00 per entry.  
Envelopes in local Shops. Good luck!      T Long 

DFNC MINI LOTTO 

Solution   
No. 12 Here is your  trivia challenge for this week. 

Questions for: 11h April 2018 
1. What term for elephant means “thick skin” in 

Greek? 
2. What Peter Sellers movie revealed two nuclear 

warheads named “Dear John” and “Hi There”? 
3. Who chose Martin Alonzo Pinzon and Vicente 

Yanez Pinzon to captain his two other ships in 
1492? 

4. What does a pluviometer measure? 
5. Which team won FIFA’s fair play and most 

entertaining team awards at the 1994 World 
Cup? 

6. Whose credits include Playboy centrefold, 
Home Improvement and Baywatch? 

Answers are on page  19 

At the Bealiba Hall  

Sam Whitehead, Gordon Smith, Chris Evans and Tiger 
Coburn had three wins this week. Sam was playing 
exceptionally well. At this early stage of the year David 
Price is ahead in the points tally. We had another good 
turnout. 

Pam Brightwell 
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Card Making Classes in Laanecoorie 
4 unique cards class for only $15 

 

Wednesday 18
th
 April 10.30am and 7.30pm 

Coffee & Cards at Dunolly Bakery  
  

Wednesday 10am 23
rd

 April $6 for 2 cards 
 

Interactive Cards Class Tuesday  24
th
 April 

Contact Heather on 54357374 or 
0402739343 to book your place 

 

Check out the cards and other classes at 
www.mccarrthyheather.blogspot.com.au 

Dunolly/Bealiba  
RSL Sub-Branch 

Due to unforeseen circumstances, our 
meeting on Tuesday 11

th  
April had to be 

postponed, and will now take place on 
Tuesday 17

th
 April at 7pm. Apologies to any one who had 

come along. Organisations for ANZAC Day nearly all in 
place. Members please remember helpers are needed 
on the day for both Dawn Service, the March and 11am 
Service at the Hall, so let us know if you can help out. 
                            Lyn Gale 

For Sale 
Curtains, 6 - 8 pairs. Regency stripe, red, gold, green. 
260cm drop x 150cm width. $45 each drop. 

Ph: 5648 1360 or 0409 173 461 

McClelland, Ollie 
The members of Bealiba Hall Indoor Bowls were 
saddened to learn of the passing of their esteemed 
friend. Ollie was a life-member who made a substantial 
contribution to the club over 34 years.  RIP Ollie.  

Lafranchi, Mark 
The Dunolly Football Netball Club would like to express 
our deepest sympathy to the Lanfranchi family on the sad 
passing of their son, brother, husband and father Mark, a 
former premiership player of the Club. 

Bereavement 

1. Pachyderm 
2. Dr. Strangelove 
3. Christopher Columbus 
 

4. Rainwater 
5. Brazil 
6. Pamela Anderson’s 

Answers to trivia quiz 11.4.18 

 MARYBOROUGH LIONS HATCH A CRACKER  
OF AN EASTER MARKET  

While kids and many adults unwrapped chocolate eggs, 
Maryborough Lions Club hatched a cracker of a market 
on Easter Sunday. With close to 50 stalls lining sections 
of Nolan and Alma Streets and selling a wide range of 
wares, in just the club’s second market in the town 
centre, it was a resounding success. 
The Maryborough Lions CBD Tourist Market coincided 
with the Australian Veterans Cycling Council’s Highland 
Society Criterium, drawing a large influx of visitors to 
the town. A new attraction was music by Greg Joseph 
and Ray Johnson who strummed and sung old 
favourites to provide a relaxed musical mood in Nolan 
Street. Community groups including Zonta and the 
Salvation Army – as well as Lions – were represented 
at the market.  
Trevor Stevens, Maryborough Lions Club’s market 
manager, said the extra attractions during the long 
weekend helped boost the market, which started 
strongly on March 4th. “It was great to see so many new 
traders at our Easter market,” Mr Stevens said. “We’re 
very excited at the prospect of growth in our market, the 
boost for local businesses and support for our 
community projects. We’re also reminding 
Maryborough’s other community groups that the market 
is a great opportunity to showcase their services to local 
residents.”  
Between the furiously busy barbecue, stallholder fees, a 
raffle and donations, the club raised about $1800 for 
new community projects, following on from the club’s 
Liberty Swing project last year.  
Lorraine Parker, Maryborough Lions Club president, 
thanked members for putting in such a big effort at the 
barbecue, managing traffic, collecting donations and 
providing information about Lions, which already has 
drawn interest from a prospective new member. “Our 
club members worked hard for the first CBD market last 
month and rallied again for the even bigger event at 
Easter, despite its falling in a long weekend.”  
Mr Stevens said that new stallholders were still being 
accepted for the CBD Tourist Market held on the first 
Sunday of every month and encouraged businesses 
selling goods ranging from fresh produce, preserves 
and cheeses to clothing, crafts and bric-a-brac to get in 
touch.  

Trevor Stevens 
Maryborough Lions Club Market Manager 

Phone: 0407 114 770 or  5461 4607 

Maryborough Lions Gary Hutchinson (left) and club 
president Lorraine Parker at the club’s information stand  

and BBQ  at the Easter market 

http://www.mccarrthyheather.blogspot.com.au
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After four years battling unpredictable weather, the  
Carisbrook Lions Club is closing the Station Domain 
Market, with their last market to be held on Sunday 27th 
May. 
"We feel that we struggled since December, with 
getting stallholders and the bad weather," Carisbrook 
Lions Club president Jefferson Hoober said. 
"We'd rather have a successful market or not one at all," 
he said. “The club is grateful to everyone who has 
supported them over the years.” 
When they first started the market, it had 65 
stallholders, which increased to 100 at one stage, but 
has now fallen to 20. 
“The unpredictability of the weather was a major factor 
in this decision.” Mr Hoober said. 
The heat, rain and wind made the event difficult for 
some stallholders who had to hold down their 
gazebos at times to keep them from blowing away. 
The market initially grew quickly but had declined in 
recent years. Mr Hoober said it was becoming 
increasingly difficult to offer a variety of stalls. He 
said the recent move of the Maryborough Lions Club 
Market into Maryborough was not a factor in the 
Carisbrook club's decision, as it had been thinking 
about closing the market for a while. 
"We want to see the Maryborough Lions Market do 
well," he said. 
The Carisbrook Lions will now concentrate on bigger 
things for the shire, with a number of ideas already in 
discussion. "A fun run, an event day like Rheola Gift, 
and catering which has more value for money to put 
into the community organisations," Mr Hoober said. 
"We're open for ideas, what people would like to see 
in the shire." 

The club will continue to be involved with events in the 
town, such as the Energy Breakthrough; Relay for Life; 
Clean Up Australia Day; and footy gates. They will also 
provide catering for more events around the town. 
Mr Hoober said he didn't believe the town would suffer 
with one less market, as there were a number in the 
district including the Maryborough Lions Market, the 
Avoca Market and the Talbot Market. Stallholders had 
been saddened by the decision but understood why the 
club had made it. 
"I think the Lions Club members are weary but sad, but 
we know we can do bigger and better things," Mr 
Hoober said. 
Since the market began, 10 new members had joined the 
club bringing total membership to 40. 
Mr Hoober said it took about 100 hours to organise 
each market. The Carisbrook Lions Club will be hosting 
this year's Lions District 201V1-4 convention at the 
Maryborough Trotting Track in November. Club 
members from their district will come to the event over 
the Remembrance Day weekend. 
Carisbrook will be catering for the event and they are 
offering camping, with 150 people expected to attend. 
There will be Remembrance Service, guest speakers, 
gala dinner, meetings and other activities for 
members. 

Kathryn Duxbury 
The Mercury, Carisbrook 

Station Domain Market to close 


